CCI Interdisciplinary Initiatives Subcommittee

Approved Minutes

Thursday, January 28, 2010

9:00-10:30 AM





     4187 Smith Laboratory

ATTENDEES: Brown, Davidson, Gustafson, Krissek, Huffman, Shabad, Soundarajan, van der Heijden, Vankeerbergen

Guest: Chris Adams, Chinwe Okpalaoka

AGENDA:   

1. Approve minutes from 1/14/10 
Brown, Shabad, unanimously approved
2. Public Affairs 678.01 (creation of new decimalized number for Columbus offering)  
· Mistake on 2nd page of ECA form: remove “exclusion or limiting clause” language that says that both “678.01 and 679.01 must be taken concurrently.”
· Course description, 4th line down: This is a “once-a-week seminar,” but the distribution of class time on ECA indicates that there will be 2 meetings a week. A: T. Brown: Change ECA form. (Note: e-mail from T. Brown 1-31-10: JGS wishes to maintain 2 meetings a week after all)
· Provide a new syllabus. Decimalized course number should be used throughout.

Davidson, Soundarajan, unanimously approved (for both 678.01 and 678.02)
3. Public Affairs 678.02 (DC offering; change of number from 678 to 678.02) 
Approval included in the 678.01 vote
4. Public Affairs 679.01 (creation of new decimalized number for Columbus offering) 
· Mistake on 2nd page of ECA form; remove “exclusion or limiting clause” language that says that both “678.01 and 679.01 must be taken concurrently.” (Note: BV done 1/28/10.)
· Provide a new syllabus. Decimalized course number should be used throughout.

· Inconsistency: P. 2 of syllabus says that oral presentation counts for 20% of grade. Next page says it counts for 10%.  T. Brown: It should be 10%.
· Inconsistency: P. 2 of syllabus says that final paper counts for 30% of grade. Next page says it counts for 40%.  T. Brown: It should be 40%.

· P. 3 of syllabus: Remove internship language. (This should stay in .02 version of the syllabus.)

Neelam, Davidson, unanimously approved (for both 679.01 and 679.02)
5. Public Affairs 679.02 (DC offering; change of number from 679 to 679.02) 
Approval included in the 679.01 vote.
6. Major proposal for Bachelor of Arts in Public Affairs--John Glenn School of Public Affairs - return    
· T. Brown: most important changes to proposal

· Political Science 305 is now included in the major. Minor advisor needs to find adequate substitute for PS 305 if students in the Public Affairs Major also want to get the SBS Public Policy Minor. 
· Free elective reduced by 5 credit hours.

· Comment: JGS is not technically part of ASC. In the proposal, there is a reference to “dual major.” Since there will only be one major in JGS, what is really meant is “dual degree.” (“Dual major” would be within the same college.) 
· Follow-up comment by T. Gustafson: Since GE in this major is the ASC GE, we might be able to negotiate a situation that would allow a double major between 2 colleges (not intra-college). This may be possible with shift to new GE under semesters.
· Q: Could you clarify the question of internships? A: T. Brown: Except for DC, JGS has no intention to offer internships. However, nobody knows what the future might bring.
· Detail issues: 
· P. 23: Change “four foundational courses” to “five foundational courses.”
· 490 must become 590 everywhere in the proposal. 

· P. 25: Remove reference to 8 tracks.
· Q: P. 25: Is “Campaign and Elections” really a minor? A: T. Brown: Yes, it is an interdisciplinary minor in ASC.

· P. 26: Adjust following sentence that refers to 678 and 679 offerings: “In their third or fourth year, students will simultaneously take two courses that ask them to integrate and apply the knowledge they’ve gained from their foundational, analytical and specialization courses.” Passage should specify that offerings are simultaneous for .02 versions in DC but sequenced for the .01 versions in Columbus. The two options will be clarified.
· P. 27: Reference to survey course. The survey course does not have to be taken in ASC. Eventually, JGS plans to develop its own survey course.
· PP. 28-29: Choose U or G for PA 490 (now 590) and for PA 730. Under SIS, classes can no longer be both U and G.
· P. 29: Regarding 0 credit hours for diversity: anything that counts for Diversity in ASC counts for Diversity for JGS.
· In GEC requirements for the major, one data analysis course has to be taken. Shouldn’t students in Public Affairs take a more rigorous data analysis course? A: T. Brown: Requirement is pretty standard. One solution: advisors might like to push toward minors with more data analysis. 
· Follow-up comment: Data analysis can be in the major right now. This might be something to think about for in the future.
· P. 30: 678.01 & 679.01 cannot be taken same quarter (only .02 version would work this way).
· P. 31: Point 27: The number of 96 credit hours will increase (with PS 305 being added, for example).

· P. 31: Point 28: change “20 hours of public affairs track courses” to “25 hours of public affairs track courses (or a minor)”; change “25 hours of free electives (or a minor)” to “15 hours of free electives”.
· In Urban policy track: How often is PS 505 taught? A: Traditionally, twice a year.
· All three tracks: p. 1: Last sentence of overview should say “fifteen credit hours” (not ten).
· Non-profit track: Some of the course titles indicate that some courses are not specifically about non-profit. Why? A: T. Brown: Because some business sector techniques may need to be used by non-profits.

· In this major, students can take several 200-level courses. It might be good to start thinking about using higher numbers & sequencing. (e.g., add sentence like: at the most, you can take two 200-level courses). This may be good to keep in mind as we are shifting to semesters.
· T. Gustafson will share some information next week about what numbers mean in new system (including, what numbers are being set aside for special courses like internships etc.)
· Vote (T. Brown recuses himself; guests leave); T. Gustafson recognizes JGS improvements to the proposal (& creative solutions) and the work done by Political Science 
Shabad, 2nd Huffman, unanimously approved (by secret and confidential vote)
7. Discussion on Junior Seminars  
· T. Gustafson: presents summary of the issue: Executive Dean has not provided as much support to Junior Seminars (JS) as other individuals. TG explained to him that this is a faculty-led initiative that was approved by CCI last year. TG asked what to do with existing proposals. The Executive Dean’s response was to proceed with existing proposals. The Subcommittee should approve the proposals worth approving, and we’ll experiment with those. Freshman Seminars (FS) are revenue neutral. Faculty teach those courses because they want to. TG thinks that eventually JS will be revenue neutral as well. Faculty need to make the choice whether we continue JS, or not. At any rate, if we want to offer those courses in the spring, we’ll have to approve those soon because registration starts on Monday.
· Member asks for clarification about faculty-driven courses. T. Gustafson: Faculty wanted to do FS-type seminars at higher level and students wanted to continue taking those types of seminars.
· Follow-up comment: Jessica Mercerhill had heard that FS students and faculty wanted to have “beefed up” seminars for upper-level students. (Seminars are still intended to be taken by students from all over—broad audience.)

· C. Okpalaoka has been receiving queries from Profs. Dixson and Patil. They would like to know whether or not they are going to teach those courses in the Spring. Other concerns: need to find classroom space, advertise the course.

8. Junior Seminars:  
A. Dixson-Research in Urban Teaching and Learning (return)  
· IRB issue is still a sticking point. Initiator did not provide an answer.

· IRB covers classroom activities too.

· Suggestion: If A. Dixson comes up with project, she can seek approval for that project ahead of time. 
· L. Krissek (chair): A. Dixson should postpone the Junior Seminar—neither the IRB issue nor the workload issue are addressed. Recommendation that Dixson offer the Freshman Seminar in the Spring, and this subcommittee will continue discussion on her proposal.

B. Patil-History of Drugs (return)    
· L. Krissek (chair) recommends that this be taken up next time. The course will just not be offered this Spring (not enough time). Better to wait and have strong courses.
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